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And the Winner Is… 

Now in its third year, “A Piece of the Past” essay 

contest is becoming a tradition at HBU.  Seven students won 

awards for essays written on artifacts or items in the Dunham 

Bible Museum.   

http://www.hbu.edu/PieceofthePastcontest


 

Encomium: A Young Researcher 

Celebrates the Dunham Bible Museum 
By Dr. David Davis 

Mark Twain reportedly once said, “In a good 

bookroom you feel in some mysterious way that you are 

absorbing the wisdom contained in all the books through 

your skin.” Having spent a healthy portion of my 20s in 

the reading rooms of Cambridge, Oxford, Exeter, and the 

British Library, I can bear witness to this kind of osmosis. 

A good reading room is the laboratory of the Muses. 

Also, I have found that Twain‟s words are no less 

true in regard to Houston Baptist University‟s Dunham 

Bible Museum and its reading room, which is cozily 

tucked in on the second floor of McNair Hall. Over the 

past three years, the Dunham collection has inspired and 

equipped me to write several book chapters and a 

monograph on the Reformation and the early printing trade 

in Europe. 

Most significantly for my research, the Dunham 

houses a diverse assortment of the earliest English Bibles, 

including the earliest editions of the Coverdale Bible, 

which were produced in the 1530s, and Henry VIII‟s 

official Great Bible (c. 1539). The Great Bible was the first 

printed vernacular scripture to have a monarch‟s seal of 

approval. The title-page of the Henry‟s Bible, which is on 

display in the museum, illustrates the majesty and 

peculiarity of the English Reformation, as Henry is 

depicted receiving the Word of God from Christ and then 
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You are Invited to become a  

Dunham Bible Museum Friend 
 Friends have the satisfaction that their tax deductible gift will enable the Dunham Bible Museum to 

continue to develop its exhibits and outreach and enable it to achieve its goal of being a premier museum 

dedicated to the Bible, its message, history and influence. Memberships are available at several levels and 

benefits: King James ($50), Geneva (75), Coverdale ($250), Wycliffe ($500), Tyndale ($1000), Gutenberg 

(Corporate) and St. Jerome (Lifetime- $10,000).  For more information visit the Museum‟s website at 

www.hbu.edu/biblemuseum. 

 Memberships may be submitted online or by mailing to Dunham Bible Museum,  

Houston Baptist University, 7502 Fondren Road, Houston, TX 77074. 

Gifts Received 

 

The Dunham Bible Museum has been the recipient of 

numerous gifts in 2013.  Carolyn Deibler donated 29 

books from her late husband‟s, Timothy Deibler‟s, library.  

http://www.hbu.edu/biblemuseum
http://www.hbu.edu/biblemuseum


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Houston Baptist University 

7502 Fondren Road 

Hosuton, TX 77024-3298 

281-649-3287 

dseverance@hbu.edu 

 

Visit our website at 

www.hbu.edu/biblemuseum 

 
“I know not how long a republican government can 
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